HOWARD M. CLUTE, M. D.

BOSTON, MASSACHUSETTS TELEPHONE, COMMONWEALTH 1680

THOMAS J. ANGLEM, M.D. LESLIE M. BELL, M. D.

June 6, 1941

Dr. Fred Rankin 271 West Short St., Lexington, Kentucky

Dear Fred:

I see by this morning's paper that you have just been elected President of the American Medican Association to succeed Dr. Lahey.

I am writing you at once to congratulate you on this honor. In the first place I think you deserve it, and in the second place I think that the Association will do well to have you at its head, especially in times like this, and I know perfectly well that you will do a great job.

Best of luck, and my kindest regards.

Very sincerely yours,

) Loward M. Chit.

HMC/LEA